22 September 1969

Dear Dr. Angell,

I was delighted to learn that you are back in Melbourne and that you are soon to start culturing some samples of Aboriginal blood. I hope that the work will proceed smoothly and that you get the necessary co-operation from the Northern Territory Department of Health and from Dr. Woodruff in South Australia.

Under separate cover I am sending you a set of my reprints. Unfortunately, many of the older ones are now exhausted. We have several papers on the distribution of genetic markers in Aborigines in press at the moment and I will put your name on our mailing list to send them to you as they become available. The older literature, up to 1965, was reviewed by me in a monograph which is available from the Institute of Aboriginal Studies, Box 553, Canberra City, A.C.T. 2601. Its title is "The Distribution of Genetic Markers in Australian Aborigines" and it was published by the Institute as No.4 in the series Occasional papers in Aboriginal Studies at \$1.25. It is probably worth getting as a bibliographic source.

I look forward to learning how your work progresses and if you have an opportunity of visiting Canberra I hope you will call in to see us.

With kind regards,

Yours sincerely,

R.L. KIRK

Dr. R. Angell,
Department of Genetics,
University of Melbourne,
PARKVILLE, N.2. Vic. 3052.